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AVuo
The quarterly publication for Cedarville College Alumni MARCH 1985

In the Beginning God...
Genesis 1:1



A Word With Alumni Alumni Council 1983-85

Dear Alumnus,
Greetings from cold and wintry Cedarville!
Special thanks is extended to Assistant Professor Sandi 

Harner for her assistance with the Aviso. As an assignment 
for students in her advanced composition class, various arti­
cles were written which we will be using in this and sub­
sequent issues of the Aviso.

Please note in the following Alumni Council Report that the 
promised alumni directory is coming. Also, if you are inter­
ested in serving on the Alumni Council or know of someone 
who is, please send nominations to the Alumni Office.

DIRECTOR OF ALUMNI RELATIONS
Mr. Gary Kuhn 
P.O. Box 601 
Cedarville, OH 45314 
513/766-2211, ext. 331 office

Alumni Council Report
Alumni Directory: Printing target date is March. The slow 

response to the alumni questionnaire prompted a second 
mailing. All the data has been updated on the computer. 
Alumni are still encouraged to send in their questionnaires if 
they have not already done so.

Scholarship Funds Update: The December scholarship 
fund appeal generated $4,135.87 plus an additional $1,061 to 
come from matching gifts. More than 100 of the specially de­
signed Christmas tree ornaments were distributed. The 
fund’s balance has exceeded $41,000.

The John W. Bickett Heritage Scholarship Fund: The
recent appeal generated $1,590 from more than 20 re­
sponses.

MK Loan/Grant Fund: This fund was established by 
alumni to assist worthy MKs in their education here at Cedar­
ville College. Several alumni have responded. The Financial 
Aid Office is distributing the monies in the form of low interest 
loans.

Homecoming: Nominations for Alumnus of the Year and 
Honorary Alumnus of the Year are requested. Please send 
them to any council member or the Alumni Office.

Phonothon: Alumni and student volunteers will be phon­
ing alumni in this year’s Cedarville College ’85 campaign. 
Over 90 volunteers are needed and will be putting effort 
toward the $30,000 goal. The phoning will occur during the 
month of April.

Council Member Vacancies: The terms of Cal Searles, 
John Potter, and Sandra Entner expire October 1985. Nomi­
nations are being sought by Sandra Entner, chairperson of 
the nominating committee.

Alumni Gatherings: Roy Kern is seeking help from inter­
ested alumni to assist in coordinating local alumni gatherings. 
If you are willing to assist in your area, please contact Roy or 
the Alumni Office. Future gatherings will be: Chicago, March 
15; Dallas, March 23; Indianapolis, April 20.

Chairman
Mr. Donald P. Leach, ’68 
1481 Fanchon St. 
Wheaton, IL 60187 
312/260-1761 res. 
Annual Fund Liaison

Vice-Chairman
Mr. Roy Kern, 73 
P.O. Box 10906 G.S. 
Springfield, MO 65808 
417/887-7221 res.
Alumni Gatherings Liaison

Secretary/T reasurer
Mrs. David (Debbie) Haffey, ’68 
3710 Wilberforce-Clifton Rd. 
Cedarville, Ohio 45314 
513/767-7037 res.

Rev. Cal Searles, 77 
Rt. 3, Box 212B 
Wakeman, OH 44889 
419/929-1153 res. 
Scholarships Liaison

Mrs. John (Sandra) Entner, ’59 
4409 Burchdale 
Kettering, OH 45440 
513/293-0104 res.
On-Campus Activities Liaison

Major Loren M. Reno, 70 
406 Roland Ave.
New Baden, IL 62265 
618/588-7711 res.
AVISO Liaison

Dr. T. Stuart Walker, 71 
2009 Alden 
Muncie, IN 47304 
317/286-3152 res. 
Student Relations Liaison

Mr. John “Butch” Potter, 79 
44 Greenbrier Estate 
Cummings, IA 50061 
Capital Projects Liaison
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Enrich Your Life
by Jane Baughman, Sophomore, Nashville, Indiana 

Enlightening? Encouraging? Economical?...The Summer

Summer Enrichment Conference
July 3-6, 1985

“Beginnings”
Enrichment Conference? How can a conference fulfill all of 
these roles? Can it really fulfill these purposes in the lives of 
alumni?

“The fifth annual Summer Enrichment Conference, 
designed for alumni and friends, will enrich the lives of 
participants spiritually and educationally,” states Stu Walker 
(71), member of the conference planning committee. Dr. 
Duane Gish, associate director of the Institute for Creation 
Research in San Diego, California, will be the keynote 
speaker, addressing the theme, “Beginnings.” Dr. Gish 
received a B.S. degree in chemistry from the University of 
California at Los Angeles in 1949. He received his Ph.D. from 
the University of California, Berkeley, in 1953, majoring in 
biochemistry. From 1953-1955, he was a Lilly Postdoctoral 
Fellow in the Natural Sciences at Cornell University Medical 
College, New York City, and in 1956, he held the positon of 
assistant professor of biochemistry at that institution.

In the fall of 1956, Dr. Gish joined the research staff of the 
virus laboratory of the University of California, Berkeley. From 
1960 to 1971, Dr. Gish was a member of the research staff of 
the Upjohn Company, a pharmaceutical firm in Kalamazoo, 
Michigan, where he was a research associate in the 
Department of Hypersensitive Diseases Research.

For many years, Dr. Gish’s avocation had been the study of

Wednesday, July 3 
p.m.

2:00- 7:00 
7:00- 9:00 
8:00- 9:00

Thursday, July 4 
a.m.

7:45- 8:30 
9:00-10:15

10:15-10:30
10:30-11:30

11:30-12:00 
12:00- 1:30 

p.m.
1:30- 3:00 
3:00- 5:00 
5:00- 6:30 
7:00- 8:30

9:00- 9:30 
9:30-10:30

Registration -  Printy Hall
Welcome Program -  Prayer -  Social Time
Registration

Breakfast 
Dr. Duane Gish
“Creation, Evolution, and the Christian Faith” 
Coffee Break 
Dr. Gish
“Noah’s Ark -  Past and Present:

A Timely Update”
Question/Answer
Lunch

Optional Session 
Activity Time 
Dinner
Film: “The World that Perished”
Noah’s A rk -A  Replica 
Fresh Fruit Cup Social 
Fireworks Display

the scientific evidence related to the question of creation 
versus evolution theory. In the fall of 1971, he resigned his 
position with the Upjohn Company to devote full time to this 
work. He thoroughly enjoys his position as associate director 
of the Institute for Creation Research.

Dr. Gish’s messages will defend the Bible and creation and 
will expose evolution in the light of scientific evidence. Gish 
has researched, published articles, and lectured extensively 
on this subject. The conference is designed to answer crucial 
questions by furnishing Biblical insight to these contemporary 
topics.

Gish will speak to conference participants in at least two 
sessions each day. A short coffee break is scheduled 
between the morning sessions. During the sessions, 
complete nursury care will be available and the older children 
will participate in their own program featuring the Master’s 
Puppets.

The Summer Enrichment Conference will enrich the lives of 
alumni socially and recreationally. Fellowship with friends 
and faculty, recall the “way it was” and rejoice in the “way it is.” 
God has blessed Cedarville College and the evidence of 
those blessings will uplift your heart. Social activities will 
focus around the theme and include field trips, nature hikes, 
and films. In addition, the afternoons are free for recreation. 
Cedarville and the surrounding area have facilities for 
swimming, fishing, golf, tennis, and racquetball. Other 
activities that can occupy the afternoons are shopping, 
visiting nearby state parks and museums, and enjoying a 
leisurely stroll.

The Summer Enrichment Conference began five years ago 
for alumni. Because of the expressed interest of other college 
constituents, the conference is available to all interested 
persons.

A brochure including registration form will be sent to alumni 
in May. If you would like additional brochures for your church 
or friends or wish additional information, please contact the 
Alumni Office.

Friday, July 5 
a.m.

7:45- 8:30 
9:00-10:15

10:15-10:30
10:30-11:30

11:30-12:00 
12:00- 1:30

p.m.
1:30- 3:00 
3:00- 5:00 
5:00- 6:30 
7:00- 8:30

9:00- 9:30 
9:30-11:00

Saturday, July 6 
a.m.

7:45- 8:30 
9:00-10:15

10:15-10:30
10:30-11:30

11:30-12:00
12:00- 1:00

Breakfast 
Dr. Gish
“The Fossil Record: Evidence for 

Creation and the Flood”
Coffee Break 
Dr. Gish
“Origin of the Universe”
Question/Answer
Lunch

Optional Session 
Activity Time 
Dinner 
Dr. Gish
Creation/Evolution Debate 
Pie/lce Cream Social 
Court Challenge

(Volleyball, basketball, racquetball)

Breakfast 
Dr. Gish 
“Origin of Man”
Coffee Break 
Dr. Gish
“Current Court Cases Related to Equal 

Time Law”
Question/Answer 
Farewell Luncheon

Music Leader: Professor Michael DiCuirci 

Cost: $50/adult; $45/child; under 3 years FREE
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A Look Inside the 
Biblical Education 
Department

From left to right: First row -  Gary Percesepe, Jean Fisher, 
David Warren.
Second row -  Dan Estes, Robert Gromacki, Richard Durham. 
Third row-Jack Riggs, Donald Parvin.

by David Bennett, Sophomore, Zanesville, Ohio

One hundred fifty Bible majors, one thousand six hundred 
fifty non-Bible majors, and twelve dedicated Bible professors 
are bonded together at Cedarville College. The Biblical 
Education Department chairman, Robert Gromacki, states 
the objectives of the department: “to provide an 
undergraduate education for those who are planning on going 
into the ministry as a career...[and] to provide a foundation in 
the Word of God, whereby the non-Bible majors will be able to 
integrate Scripture in their lives and various careers.” All 
graduates of Cedarville have at least a Bible minor. The 
department offers a pre-seminary major, as well as a 
comprehensive Bible major which enables the student to go 
straight into the ministry by providing three emphases: 
pastoral, missions, and Christian education. The pre­
seminary course of study provides a student with a wide 
range of subject matter before three or more years of 
seminary. As the catalog of a well-known evangelical 
seminary states...“It is generally agreed that the best 
preparation for theological study is a broad program including 
work in the major fields of the humanities and sciences.” Such 
a broad program is available at Cedarville. The department 
offers minors in Greek, philosophy, and Christian education, 
and has not only added courses in systematic theology, but 
has also extended Hebrew into a full school year.

Robert Gromacki received a Th.M. from Dallas Theological 
Seminary and Th.D. from Grace Theological Seminary. 
£)r. Gromacki came to Cedarville in 1960, becoming 
department chairman in 1967. He is not only an active 
conference speaker and supply preacher, but also author of 
twelve books, articles, and Sunday school material.

Jean Fisher has taught at Cedarville since 1956, the same 
year she earned her M.A. from Wheaton College. She writes 
primary curriculum for Regular Baptist Press and coordinates 
Christian education workshops. In 1977 she received the 
Honorary Alumnus Award.

Jack Riggs, author of youth and adult Sunday school 
material and a recent book, Hosea’s Heartbreak, earned his 
Th.D. from Dallas Theological Seminary in 1968 just before 
coming to Cedarville.

Richard Durham, Th.D., received his degree from Grace 
Theological Seminary in 1981. He served as a missionary in 
the Philippines for 23 years and was president of Baptist Bible 
Seminary and Institute in Manila. He is active as a supply 
preacher and has been advisor for Fellowship for World 
Missions since coming to Cedarville.

Donald Parvin received his M.Div. degree from Faith 
Theological Seminary in 1957. He pastored for 24 years, is on 
the A.B.W.E. Advisory Council, and directs the pastoral 
internship program. Mr. Parvin will be returning to the 
pastorate next year after nine years at Cedarville.

David Warren (’64) received his Th.M. degree from Dallas 
Theological Seminary. Before coming to Cedarville in 1980, 
Mr. Warren served for seven years as a pastor and four years 
in Bible college teaching. He is an active supply preacher.

Gary Percesepe (’75), who will receive his Ph.D. this year 
from St. Louis University, has been assistant professor of 
philosophy at Cedarville since 1983.

Daniel Estes (’74) received his Th.M. from Dallas 
Theological Seminary in 1977. He served as assistant pastor 
for seven years at the Clintonville Baptist Church in 
Columbus, Ohio, where he ministered to the students 
attending Ohio State University. He is now working on his 
doctoral dissertation on the topic of Hebrew genre. This is Mr. 
Estes’ first year as assistant professor.

Floyd Elmore (77) will join the college faculty next year. 
Presently, he is earning his Th.D. from Dallas Theological 
Seminary and teaches Bible and missions at Dallas Bible 
College. Since Elmore served as a missionary in South 
America under Baptist Mid-Missions, he will also be a 
valuable asset to Cedarville in the area of missions.

Four part-time faculty complete the department: Harold R. 
Green, Irene W. Parvin, William Wheeler, and Byron Shearer 
( ’68).

The department has other duties that aid students. It 
provides theological interest among students through the 
annual Staley Distinguished Christian Lecture Program and 
works closely with the Placement Office to find suitable 
opportunities for ministry.

Gromacki believes that the Biblical Education Department 
can train individuals adequately in the area of missions and 
encourages students to consider short-term service in the 
missionary internship program.

The Biblical Education Department attempts to build into 
the lives of all 1800 Cedarville students. Each departmental 
member is qualified and committed to fulfilling the college 
theme verse, II Timothy 2:2, by teaching faithful students so 
that they will be able to teach others also.
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Kenneth (’70) and Alice Cole are an­
nouncing the birth of Katherine Alice born 
January 4, 1985. Katherine weighed 7 lbs. 
11 oz. and measured 21 inches long. 
Katherine joins Michael 4, and Kevin 2.

Stuart (71) and Andrea (Houchin 72) 
Walker announce the arrival of Nathaniel 
Stuart born January 5, 1985, and weighing
5 lbs. 5 oz. He joins sister Lisa.

Jim and Pamela (Earnhart 72N) Bower- 
sox announce the birth of Amanda Katherine 
Bollert. Amanda weighed 7 lbs. 15 oz. and 
was 21 inches long. Her birth date is De­
cember 24,1984. Jim works for the college as 
a security officer.

Bill ( 73) and Kathy (Cobb 75N) Bachel- 
ler are announcing the birth of their fourth 
child born December 23, 1984. Micah Adam 
weighed 10 lbs. 12 oz. and measured 21 in­
ches long.

Have you heard? Mike (73) and Marleah 
(Namy 75) Dersham recently welcomed 
Philip James into the family. Philip weighed 
7 lbs. 9 oz. He was born September 25,1984. 
The rest of the welcoming committee are 
Amy 10, David 7, Sarah 5, and Jonathan 3.

Rex ( 74) and Sarah (Stone 74) Rogers 
are celebrating the arrival of Adam Lee born 
January 13, 1985. Adam weighed 11 lbs. 4 
oz. and measured almost 22 inches long. The 
Rogers have three other children: Elsie, 
Eric, and Andrew.

A new arrival at the home of Gregory and 
Rebecca (Kunz 75N) Cook is Aaron Greg­
ory. He was born October 24,1984, weighing
6 lbs. 8 oz. and measuring 19 inches long. 
Aaron has three sisters, Jennifer 10, Laurie 9, 
and Rochelle 19 months. Dad is registrar and 
director of admissions at Faith Baptist Bible 
College in Ankeny, Iowa.

Tom (75) and Jane Hopewell rejoice in 
God’s g ift, Matthew Thomas born November 
20,1984, weighing 5 lbs. 8 oz.

Randy (75) and Carol (Keller 77) McFar­
land are celebrating the arrival of Andrew 
Justin. Born September 10, 1984, Andrew 
weighed 8 lbs. 11 oz. and measured 21 in­
ches long. He was also welcomed by his sis­
ter Stefanie Joy age 5.

Robert (’77N) and Beverly (Fields 75) 
Mohat are announcing the birth of Amanda 
Elizabeth born June 10,1984. Amanda joins 
Philip age 2.

Jim and Mary(Glenn 75) Woodburn are
thrilled to announce the birth of Todd Robert 
born July 17,1984. Todd weighed 8 lbs. 3 oz. 
and measured 20 inches long. Todd joins sis­
ter Sara 6, and brother Jimmy 4.

Rejoicing in the birth of Rebekah Lee are 
Ken and Sue (Harris 76) Brown. Rebekah 
was born September 26, 1984, weighed 7 
lbs. 1 oz. and measured 19 inches long.

Proudly announcing the birth of Daniel 
Mark II are Dan (78) and Paula (Dersham 
77) Self. Daniel was born November 2,1984, 
weighing 10 lbs. and measuring 22 inches, 
long.

The excitement at the Bryan (78) and 
Diane Few household was caused by David 
Bryan and Christopher Allen, born Sep­
tember 14, 1984. David weighed 4 lbs. 8 oz. 
and Christopher weighed 5 lbs.

Their first child is a boy and Scott and Mar­
cia (Romein 79) Jura are thrilled. Jonathan 
David was born November 26, 1984, weigh­
ing 9 lbs. 12 oz. and measuring 22 inches 
long.

Keith (79) and Becky Kirby announce the 
arrival of Kelsey Natasha. Born December 
23, 1984, Kelsey weighed 7 lbs. 7 oz. She 
joins sister Ashley age 2.

Joe (79) and Barbara (Roth 79) Rohde 
are pleased with the September 3,1984, birth 
of 7 lbs. 1 oz. Sherrie Lynn. Joe is assistant 
training coordinator in Data Processing for 
the State Farm Insurance Company.

A new additon to the family has been re­
ported by Richard and Debbie (Mast ’80) 
Polcyn. Rachel Bethany was born August 8, 
1984, weighing 5 lbs. 10 oz. She joins brother 
Peter age 1.

Mark and Judy (Brown ’81) Brown an­
nounce the birth of Rachel Lynn born De­
cember 30, 1984. She weighed 8 lbs. 13 oz. 
Mark is director of security and safety at 
Cedarville College.

Tim and Kathy (Williams ’81) Koch joy­
fully announce the birth of their son Timothy 
John. Timothy, 24 inches long, was born Oc­
tober 25, 1984, weighing 10 lbs. 4 oz.

Clifford and Debra (Fakan ’81) Shattuck 
are announcing the birth of their first child 
David Lee. David was born January 15,1985, 
weighing 7 lbs. 8 oz. and measuring 
22 inches long.

Robert and Brenda (Wagenschutz ’81) 
Murphy are enjoying Beth Anne, born Oc­
tober 2,1984. Beth weighed 6 lbs. 8 oz. and 
measured 18 inches long.

Crystal Noel was born December 22, 
1984, to Jim (’82) and Denise (Rockey ’81) 
Baldwin. She weighed 7 lbs. 11 oz and was 
19 inches long.

Mark (’82) and Tammy (King ’81) Os­
borne share their news. Melissa Rachel was 
born November 10, 1984, weighing 7 lbs. 12 
oz. and measuring 19 inches long. Mark is 
customer service representative for the 
Phoenix Mutual Life Ins. Co., in Greenfield, 
Massachusetts.

Kirk (’83) and Elaine (Kandel ’85N) Keller 
are announcing the birth of Justin Derrick 
born December 13, 1984.

The Hitching Post
Lois Hanson (’77N) married Sgt. Paul Van 

Leuven June 16, 1984, at Faith Baptist 
Church in Geneseo, Illinois. Sgt. Van Leuven 
is serving with the USAF at Travis Air Force 
Base. The couple resides in Dixon, Califor­
nia.

Carole Green (78) and Albert McDonie 
were married November 3,1984, at Bethany 
Baptist Church in Rushtown, Ohio. Carole 
teaches kindergarten in the Western Local 
School District. Her husband is an instrument 
technician for Fisher Porter in Columbus, 
Ohio.

Jan Kaufman (79) and Greg Lockhart 
were united in marriage at Northwest Bible 
Church in Dallas, Texas. The wedding took 
place October 27,1984.

Larry Moline (’81) and Julia Kurtz were 
married August 18, 1984, at Faith Baptist 
Church, Lee’s Summit, Missouri.

Jodi Diller (’82N) and Tom Sandy were 
married September 1, 1984, at Ebenezer 
Mennonite Church in Bluffton, Ohio.

Tyann Minnich (’82) became Mrs. David 
Fierro on December 8,1984. The newly weds 
are now residing in Bradenton, Florida.

Debbie Cornelius (’84) and Scott De- 
Groft (’83) were united in marriage July 28,
1984, at Grace Baptist Church in Cedarville, 
Ohio. The newlyweds now reside in Cincin­
nati, Ohio.

Angela Johnston (’84N) and David 
Jones (’84) were united before God on Oc­
tober 15, 1984.

Shannon Woodard (’84N) and James 
Cross (’84) became husband and wife 
July 20, 1984. The wedding ceremony was 
held at Emmanuel Baptist Church in Mis­
soula, Montana.

Rich Worley (’84N) and Beth Abuhl be­
came one in Christ on January 5,1985, at An­
keny Baptist Church in Ankeny, Iowa.

Deceased
Mable Stormont (’17) died January 10,

1985, at age 89. She is survived by an older 
brother and a younger sister.

Lucinda (Caskey ’24) Whiteside, 83, died 
September 28, 1984. She taught for sixteen 
years in the Fayette County School System, 
Washington Court House, Ohio, before her 
retirement in 1976. She is survived by her 
husband Grant and five children.

Ruth (Burns ’28) Wickerham passed 
away November 9,1984, at 78 years of age. 
She was the last survivor of her immediate 
family and was preceded in death by her hus­
band Donald in 1978. She had retired from 
the Kettering School System in Kettering, 
Ohio, where she was a librarian and music 
teacher. She had also served both the 
County and State as a caseworker in the Wel­
fare Department.

Catherine (Harbaugh ’38N) Pyles died at 
the age of 69 on December 20, 1984. 
Catherine taught school for 29 years in Ross, 
Spring Creek, and Cedar Cliff schools in Ohio 
before retiring in 1980. She is survived by her 
husband Monroe, two sons, four daughters, 
and ten grandchildren.

Virginia Stubbs (’56), age 60, died on 
February 4, 1985. Miss Stubbs was a native 
of Dayton, Ohio, area and leaves two 
brothers and a cousin with whom she made 
her home. After serving 51A> years as a mis­
sionary to India, Virginia attended Cedarville 
College, graduating with a degree in elemen­
tary education, and subsequently taught for 
14 years at Dayton Christian Schools.

Focus on the Field
Ray (’59) and Janice (Van Horn ’66) 

Reiner will be returning from Brazil in May. 
They will make their home in Winston-Salem, 
North Carolina, while on furlough.

DeElda (’60) and Nancy (Cope ’57) 
Payton are pastoring at Manila Baptist 
Church in Manila, Philippines. They are serv­
ing with ABWE.

Joyce L. Rudduck (’66) is serving the Lord 
in Bangladesh and praising Him for her newly 
formed and enthusiastic choir of twelve. The 
church congregation is enjoying this positive 
change in the worship service.

Chuck (’67) and Beverly Truxton are mak­
ing plans to return to Nigeria. Their ministry 
with Sudan Interior Missions is in the areas of 
films and film and literature libraries in con­
junction with their hospital work. The hospital
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Focus (continued from page 9)
maternity wing is nearly completed and they 
are praising God for the new chaplain at 
Evangel Hospital. Four to five hundred outpa­
tients are seen daily at Evangel Hospital.

Joseph (’68) and Sharon (Tallman ’68) 
Holloway are praising the Lord in New Zea­
land. They have celebrated the second an­
niversary of Faith Baptist Church in Auck­
land. Attendance is good, 52 for morning ser­
vice and 93 for the evening service.

Sami and Roxanne (Butler ’69) Kanani 
are ministering to college students in Clinton, 
Maryland. Sami and Roxanne serve with 
Baptist Mid-Missions.

Keith and Maxine (Augsburger ’69) 
Hague have been appointed to serve a one to 
two year short term missionary involvement 
in Haiti. Their work will be in the area of build- 
ing/maintenance for the hospital and camp 
ground.

Robert (TON) and Jane (Austin 70) 
Kilko, in San Paulo, Brazil, have a spcial 
need in the area of visuals for Sunday School 
curriculum. Each visual costs $3000 for 1000 
copies. Today they have only five visuals 
completed; 39 are still needed to complete 
the cycle in each department.

Ken (70) and Alice Cole are serving with 
ABWE in the Philippines. Ken recently 
stepped out from behind his stethoscope to 
oversee financial matters for about 60 ABWE 
missionaries, greeting incoming and outgo­
ing missionaries, handling immigration and 
government business. This is a temporary job 
and Ken looks forward to resuming his medi­
cal responsibilities.

Connie Endicott (70) is serving with Bap­
tist Mid-Missions in Arizona. She helps with 
Sunday Schools and DVBS. Her prayer is for 
a pick-up or four-wheel drive vehicle to navi­
gate the rugged terrain in order to reach some 
of the Navajo Indians in Arizona.

Philip (74) and Becky McDonald, 
appointees to the field of Bangladesh, are 
praising God for His provision. They have 
raised 91 % of their support and over 50% of 
their outfit and passage funds.

Kirby Lancaster (76) and wife Chris send 
greetings from Geelong, Australia, where he 
is pastor of Geelong Baptist Church Indepen­
dent. They are praising God for His work in 
their midst and eagerly looking forward to the 
three month internship of Dan Barfell, a 
senior at Cedarville College.

Guiseppe and Pennie (Gilbert 77) Col-
lesano are missionaries to Italy as church 
planters for Gospel Missionary Union. Their 
area of ministry is Modena in Northern Italy.

Karen Seymour (79), serving with ABWE 
in Togo, Africa, has just finished a short term 
there, learning more about the country, the 
people, and the language. Back in Ithaca, 
New York, once again, Karen is teaching a 
college class and praying for a speedy return 
to Togo.

Paul (’82) and Geri (Black ’83) Briggs are 
in Italy working with Radio LUCE as part of 
the church planting ministry of Baptist Mid- 
Missions.

“Go ye therefore, and make disci­
ples of all the nations, baptizing 
them into the name of the Father 
and of the Son and of the Holy 
Spirit: teaching them to observe 
all things whatsoever I com­
manded you: and lo, I am with you 
always, even unto the end of the 
world.”

Matthew 28:19,20

Free Tuition Program for Alumni Children
by Teresa Wilson, Sophomore, Oregon, Ohio

Cedarville College offers children of alumni a free headstart 
in college life. These select students have the opportunity of 
attending Cedarville College the summer before their senior 
year of high school. Ten free credit hours of general education 
courses are available each summer to qualifying students, 
who can also take up to ten additional credit hours at the 
summer school discounted rate. The students usually begin 
with communication courses such as Grammar and Syntax, 
or Fundamentals of Speech. Then they can choose from 
other freshman level courses such as Introduction to 
Humanities, Principles of Biology, U.S. History, and New 
Testament Survey.

Such a program can be advantageous to a future college 
student. Elaine Gardner, a participant of this program and 
now a freshman at Cedarville, expressed how she profited 
from this program. “When I came to Cedarville this fall as a 
freshman, I felt at ease about meeting people and did not feel 
like a ‘lost freshman’ as many students do. Knowing most of 
the rules, being familiar with many of the professors, and 
having had a previous opportunity to experience the workload 
helped greatly to ease the adjustment of college life. I found 
that I was more excited about college during my last year of 
high school than my peers because I already had a little taste 
of it”.

A few preliminaries and requirements come with the Alumni 
Children’s Program. The first and foremost stipulation is that 
at least one parent be a graduate of Cedarville College. The 
student must have a minimum grade point average of 2.5 and 
be in the upper 25th percentile of his/her class. A written 
statement by his/her guidance counselor must confirm that 
he/she is mature enough for college academics.

Why has Cedarville College decided to fund such a 
program? The answer is simple. Cedarville College wants to 
express appreciation to alumni for their support through the 
years. The administration wants to do something to show 
alumni that they are still an intregal part of the college even 
though distanced by miles.

Dr. Edward Greenwood, the man behind it all, has spent 
four years planning, preparing, and operating the program, 
which already has benefited ten families. Throughout the year 
he makes arrangements for summer school and works with 
the administration lining up courses, trying to get the best 
possible program. He switches from a professor during the 
school year to planning chapel speakers, taking care of 
payroll, handling forms of recommendation, heading an 
advisory board of eight, and assuming the position of summer 
school administrator. For an application or more information 
on this tuition free program, address your correspondence to 
Dr. Greenwood or the Alumni Office.

As a graduate of Cedarville College, your child can earn 
free college credit and experience life on a Christian campus.

A cost comparison between Summer School 1985 and Fall 
Quarter 1984 shows remarkable savings. The increase in 
savings could be even greater by the time he/she enrolls for 
college in the fall of 1986.

Summer School 1985 Fall Quarter 1984
Tuition 10 hrs. $ 0.00 Tuition 10 hrs. $690.00
Room 130.00 Room 365.00
Board 235.00 Board 425.00
Health Service 10.00 Health Service 53.50
Registration Fee 25.00 Application Fee 15.00

$400.00 $1548.50
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His Enthusiasm 
Shines Through

by Susan Dean, Sophomore,
Mt. Clemens, Michigan

Rev. Harry Sinks

From his college cheerleading days in the late 1930’s to 
cheering in the special Homecoming chapel service, Harry 
Sinks has lost no energy. This man’s zeal for life inspires 
everyone that he meets.

Harry’s energetic life began in China while his parents were 
missionaries. When he was still quite young, his family 
returned to the States where his father pastored several 
churches. Because of his father’s strong influence and God’s 
leading through a nearly fatal accident, Harry chose the 
ministry as a fulltime vocation.

After graduation from Arcanum High School, Harry entered 
Cedarville College, which was at that time a small 
Presbyterian school with about 150 students. His four years 
at Cedarville were packed with activity. He traveled with a 
gospel team, volunteered at a nearby hospital, led cheers at 
the football games, and collected live snakes and alligators. 
In his spare time he completed his studies! In 1938 Harry 
graduated with a double major in science and history and a 
minor in English.

Bonebrake Seminary (now United Theological Seminary) 
in Dayton, Ohio, was the next step in his education. After he 
graduated with a Bachelor’s of Divinity degree, he and his 
new wife Harriet began a church planting ministry in the 
Appalachian Mountains of Kentucky. While Harriet worked as 
a nurse in the local hospital, Harry pastored the churches. 
Together they shared the blessing of building four churches. 
Mr. and Mrs. Sinks then returned to Ohio where Harry has 
since been the pastor of five different churches.

Today the Sinks live at the Otterbein Home, a senior 
citizen’s village in Lebanon, Ohio. Although he officially 
retired in 1978, Harry remains very active. He leads the daily 
devotionals, plans activities such as shopping trips or other 
outings, and occasionally teaches Sunday School for the 
residents of the home. Also, as a member of the pulpit supply, 
he preaches in area churches almost every Sunday. In his 
free time Harry still enjoys snake hunting and cheerleading.

During the homecoming activities in 1983, Harry 
enthusiastically performed a cheerleading routine much to 
the delight of the Cedarville College student body. “When 
you’re up, you’re up; when you’re down, you’re down; but 
when you’re up against Cedarville, you’re upside down.” 
Harry visits the campus frequently and recently had these 
comments, “I am pleased that my alma mater continues to 
grow” and “I am very much impressed by the depth of the 
Bible and Christian living emphasis. It is just outstanding.”

Whatever he does, whether preaching God’s Word, snake 
hunting, or leading cheers, Harry does it with enthusiasm. It is 
rare to find people with such zest for life. Harry explains his 
energy very simply: “To keep active in the fields that you’re 
most interested in, and to be overly interested in the things of 
the Lord creates enthusiasm...to love the Lord thy God with all 
thy heart, thy mind, and thy soul -  that’s the energizing part!”

Magna Cum Laude
“With great distinction” John N. Murray served his Creator, 

his country, his community, and his college.
John died October 19, 1984. The twinkly-eyed Scotsman, 

better known as “Jock”, had organized the golden reunion of 
the class of 1934 and had returned to his alma mater to 
celebrate.

For more than 35 years John was involved in public 
education in the Randolph, Vermont, area. He began as a 
French and Latin instructor, advanced to principal for ten 
years, and served as superintendent for 14 more years before 
retiring in 1969.

Murray’s fervent belief in education can be linked to the fact 
that his own came the hard way. Working three years after 
high school gave him enough “seed money” to enter a little 
college in southwestern Ohio, referred to him by his pastor 
who was a “close friend” to Dr. McChesney, the president of 
that college. In spite of working during his college days Jock 
graduated magna cum laude and then received his master’s 
degree from the University of Vermont.

A long standing member of the First Presbyterian Church of 
Graniteville, Jock was a former deacon there. He was an 
active member of the Randolph Senior Citizens Center and 
the Rotary Club. The latter organization recognized him for 
his sacrificial and exemplary service to his fellow man. In

1969 he received the Community Service Award and in 1980 
the Rotarian Citizen of the Year Award. During World War II 
he served as a captain in the Vermont State Guard, and for 
many years he was associated with the Green Mountain 
Boys’ State program. John worked closely with state officials 
to create the first union school district in Vermont, a union 
which resulted in Randolph Union High School. His 
leadership also resulted in a junior high school building with a 
separate gymnasium and auditorium which was named in his 
honor.

Jock leaves a wife, Avis, whom he married in 1936, a son 
Donald and two granddaughters.

Jock’s enthusiasm and love for his alma mater is evidenced 
by the way he served it, magna cum laude.

John “Jock” Murray
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William G. Abercrombie ’82N 
Donald L. Acker '69 
Donald Acton '73N 
Thomas E. Adamowich '78N 
Annette M. Adams '82 
Lynette (Marsh ’69) Adams 
Patricia (Gossett ’54N) Adams 
Richard Adams '69 
Barbara Adamson '63 
Donald R. Adamson '81N 
JohnO. Afolbi 71N 
Michael S. Aiken '80 
Richard Ainsworth '49 
Sunday Akinyemi '68N 
Clyde Albertson '55N 
William Ross Albright '53 
Daniel J. Alderson '75N 
Kathy Aldrich '73N 
Margaret Ann Aldrich '76N 
Hazel Alexander '36 
Wilton E. Alexander '62 
Ruth Ellen (Fruits 71N) Alford 
Warren Allan '79N 
Carrie (Brill ’30N) Allen 
Donald Allen '31N 
Karen A. Allen '83 
John A. Alvey 78 
Douglas Ambroza '69 
Andy E. Amos 73 
Evelyn Augustus Anders '28 
Donna Lee Anderson '56N 
Eleanor Rosa Anderson '50N 
Janice Anderson 78 
Margaret J. Anderson '46N 
Martha Anderson '50 
Olivia Anderson 70 
Robert B. Anderson '14
Ross (’77N) and Sandra (Whattoff ’77N) Anderson
Wallace C. Anderson '20N
Wilbert W. Anderson '24N
Willis S. Anderson '48
Tim Andreanopoulos '73N
Paula M. Andrecht '76N
J. E. (’67) and Patricia (Scovell ’67) Andrepont
Mary E. Andrus ’33N
Ernest C. Antes ’56N
Don (’64) and Betty (Wall ’64) Anthony
Paul H. Armstrong ’30N
Wilmah Lucille Arnott ’25N
Hazel Marie Ary ’30N
Florence Ashenfelder ’59N
Pauline D. Ashmore ’30N
Martha Askren 76
Paul F. Assey '74N
Steven E. Assey '74N

Lois Ater ’27N
Dan (’77N) and Lori (Richards ’77N) Atkins
Helen (McVicker ’45) Augspurger
Elizabeth Autrum ’26
Harry (70) and Shirley (Witt 70) Axtell
Deanna Joy Bailey ’76N
Lilly Marie Bailey
Margaret Bailey ’40N
Marilyn K., Bailey 72
Thomas Allan Bailey '84N
Thomas G. Bailey ’79N
Ruth Baird ’33N
Ralph Baker ’27
Gladys M (McCoy ’27) Baldwin
Larry Baldwin ’73N
William G. Ball '47
Betty (Yeider ’52) Balser
Esther Bandy ’46N
Elizabeth L. Banks 78
Judy (Leiby ’65N) Barabasch
Bethany S. Barb '74N
John Emil Barbate ’51N
Leonard Barber '56N
Delmar Barger '56N
Virgil Barger ’51N
Florence (Pidgeon ’51) Barkalow
Clarence Edwin Barker ’51N
George Barlow ’54N
Catherine A. (Staffney 76) Barnes
Margaret F. (Weller ’27) Barnett
Gregory (’81) and Anna (Hottel ’83) Barnette
Harold C. Barrett '28N
Richard (70) and Carla (Webster 70) Bartel
Mary J. Bartlett 71
Jeffrey T: Bartling ’82
Thomas L. Bartling ’81
James Barton ’56N
Constance J. (Mally ’79N) Bass
Steven (’72N) and Anne (Darst ’72N) Bass
James (’69) and Janet (Kever ’69) Baswell
Lois G. Baughn ’27
Nellie Mossman Baughn ’36N
Eric Bauts '52
Larry (73) and Betty (Clark 71) Baxter
Harold Baynard ’40N
Theodora (Smither ’41) Bazell
Ethel Beals ’27N
Raymond Kenneth Beals ’39N
Flora Sylvester Beam ’23N
Tim E. Beane '82N
Barbara L. (Hart 71N) Beatty
John Beatty ’50N
Craig A. Beavers ’77N
Suzanne(Urch 71) Beech
Paul Begley ’52N

Marianna (Frederick ’50) Beireis
French Belcher ’56N
John Bell '42N
Linda Sue (Hume 71N) Bell
Loris Bellintani Jr. ’68
Jack Bellville ’51
Thomas Bellville '51
Stephen F. Benedict ’66
John Bennett '34N
Mark J. Benzie 79
Frank (’64) and Judith (Walborn ’64) Bemhart
Barbara Bernstein '80N
Tamra Noel Bielski ’88N
Carol Bierbaum 73
Marcia L. Binder 76
Sandra (Douglass ’72N) Birch
Christopher (’77N) and Deena (Lewis ’77N) Birk
Monica (Gowens ’72N) Blake
Kelli S. (Avram ’82N) Blalock
Sheryl E. (Theetge ’80) Blank
Joe Blazer ’51N
John Blazer ’51N
Gene Blosser ’52N
David J. Blossom ’65N
Stephen W. Boalt ’62
Charles Boase ’51N
Walter L. Boase’18N

We salute our oldest alumnus! 
Happy 100th Birthday 

Vera (Andrew ’03) Harvey!

February 8,1985
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